Wyss Farms Enterprises Update

Given an extended period of great harvesting weather, we were able to complete harvest 2005 very early this year.  Our yields were also better than expected even though we battled some low rainfall during the growing season.  We were able to again beat the county averages this year, which were around 40 bushels to the acre for soybeans and 160 bushels per acre for corn.  

The excellent harvest weather this year made for a quick finish, but the ground could sure use a rain, especially for the winter wheat, which was planted this fall. The dryness causes the wheat to not evenly germinate.

The grain drying system that we installed this year worked almost flawlessly. Even more pleasing, however, was that over 50% of the harvested corn did not require any drying.  This reduced both time and tremendous cost for our business.

One of the biggest decisions we had to make this fall was whether to apply the potash and phosphorous on the fields now or wait until winter or early spring to see if the spike in fertilizer prices would retreat.  Our decision was to go ahead with our fertilizer program for 2006. 

The soil was in good condition this fall with little compaction. With that in mind, we reduced the amount of deep fall tillage, reducing fuel costs, too.  We are incorporating our fertilizer when tilling the ground this fall, planning on a one-pass tillage program in the spring which should be very efficient.

In regards to the proposed ethanol and soy diesel plants being planned for our area, the progress seems to have slowed. The projects are now involved in the approval process of the Wells County community.  I will continue to monitor this.  Governor Mitch Daniels is a strong promoter of Ag Business in Indiana, so I am optimistic about the future of these plants.  

Wedding bells are in the air for Wyss Farms Enterprises. Our oldest son, Don, is engaged to be married to Cori Schey on July 15, 2006.  In addition, our daughter, Amy, recently announced her engagement to Matt Persohn from Chicago.  They, too, plan to marry in late summer of 2006.  It should be an exciting year ahead for WFE!

Andy

